

Lee Saunders

Elissa McBride

**Vice Presidents** 

Se'Adoreia K. Brown Miami Springs, FL

Richard L. Caponi Pittsburgh, PA

Stacy Chamberlain Partland, OR

Connie Derr

Albuquerque, NM Greg Devereux

mpia, WA Danny Donohue

Albany, NY

Denise Duncan

David R. Fillman Harrisburg, PA

Henry A. Garrido

Mattie Harrell

Johanna Puno Hester San Diego, CA

Danny I. Homan

Nicholas J. LaMorte

Salvatore Luciano

New Britain, CT John A. Lyali

Kathryn Lybarger

Roberta Lynch Chicago, IL

Christopher Mabe

Glenard S. Middleton Sr.

Victoria E. Mitchell

Douglas Moore Jr.

Frank Moroney

Michael Newman

Henry Nicholas

Randy Perreira

Steven Quick Sr.

Lawrence A. Roehrig

Joseph P. Rugola

Eliot Seide South St. Paul. MN

Alan E Shanahan

Los Angeles, CA

Paul Spink

Mary E. Sullivan

Braulio Torres

Anthony Wells

80 121

June 26, 2017

U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Representative:

On behalf of the 1.6 million members of the American Federation of State. County and Municipal Employees, (AFSCME) l am writing in opposition to H.R. 2997, the 21st Century Aviation Innovation, Reform, and Reauthorization (AIRR) Act. The bill, as introduced, has the potential to threaten safe and efficient air travel for many Americans, weaken the overall national economy, and harm the federal workforce that is dedicated to the safe and efficient aviation all Americans deserve and expect.

AFSCME is strongly opposed to efforts to privatize the nation's air traffic control operations. Air traffic safety must be our chief concern and that requires responsible governmental control and continued strong oversight. The bill, as proposed, would transfer control of the air traffic system to an unaccountable nonprofit entity with a board dominated by private interests. A privatized system would allow the public interest to take a backseat to private interests in decisions over the use of air space.

A major goal should be the modernization of the air traffic system, but the biggest obstacle to modernization is the fact that that Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has had to grapple with budgetary uncertainty along with all other federal agencies. According to the FAA's own website, "for some time there has been an environment of instability and unpredictability that has undermined the FAA's ability to effectively perform its safety and efficiency mission while managing modernization and key initiatives." The serious lack of financial commitment and budgetary certainty is what has slowed the FAA's modernization of air traffic control. Rather than pursue privatization schemes that put safety at risk, we urge the Congress to provide the necessary investment needed to modernize the system.

In spite of fiscal uncertainty, the U.S. still has the safest air traffic system in the world. We should not put that at risk by elevating private interests over the public interest. A large factor in that record is the commitment of dedicated public servants. Unfortunately, this legislation changes the rules for many FAA employees. In fact, many would see their jobs lost to privatization, while others, especially those hired after privatization would not be eligible for the same pay and benefits provided to current FAA employees.

AFSCME cannot support any legislation that doesn't protect the public interest, promote a strong economy, and protect the workforce. We urge members of the Committee to oppose the bill.

Sincerely,

Scott Frey

Director of Federal Government Affairs

SF/EJ:mc